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It is with much pleasure that I present my fifth Annual Report for the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit.  This is a combined annual report taking in all of 2003 and the first half of 2004.  In some respects, this period proved to be very busy, in others very quiet.  The Unit’s decision to move it’s meeting night to a Wednesday during Gang Show rehearsals meant that during 2003, 5 members of the Unit were doing ‘Venturing’ at least twice a week (and the occasional weekend) for the first half of the year (this dropped to 3 members during 2004).  With my leader commitments, I was sometimes doing it up to 6 times a week in the same period.  So much for the busy.  As for the quiet, I’m afraid the rest of the Unit suffered a little in the program stakes of a meeting night as leader exhaustion kicked in. 

2004 has proved to be a turning point for the Unit with it being a real ‘melting pot’ of members.  The Unit is now being made up of members formerly from 1st Deer Park, 1st Taylors Lakes, 1st Sunbury, 1st Reservoir and 1st Altona.  This has proved  interesting and a challenge for a few of the members as they make new friends and say good-bye to old ones.  

12th Australian (Extreme) Venture

	Having taken place in January 2003, the Venture seems such a long time ago and all but a distant memory.  In some instances this may be true, yet in others the sights, sounds and friendships of the Venture are still well and truly alive in all the participants minds.

To refresh everyone’s memories, the 12th Australian (Extreme) Venture took place from the 2nd to the 13th January 2003 in a very dry Canberra.  Ambre, Daniel, Kieran, Matthew and myself experienced nearly all their was to see and do over the 12 days with Ambre going horse riding near Bombala, Daniel, Kieran and Matthew doing the Team Challenge around the Kosciusko National Park and me fishing, prawning and lazing on the beach at Merimbula for the 4 days of our major expeditions.

Looking back over the pages on our website brings back fond memories of the nightly entertainment (including the 2:00 am security shifts), the School O’ Fartz (which produced the plaster Venturer and some very interesting body art) and the visits offsite to take in all that our National Capital has to offer.  It never ceases to amaze me how ingenious some Venturers are.  Who else would you expect to work out that if you caught the shuttle into Civic, you could then jump public transport to Fyshwick to buy the stuff you can’t legally get anywhere else in Australia.

Whatever happened in the past, it can only bode well for the 13th Australian Venture at Cataract Scout Park in N.S.W.  in 2006.
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The Venture campsite.
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The infamous School O’ Fartz.


Unit Council
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Daniel and Kieran shared their Hoadley Hide win with members of Craigieburn and Sunbury Venturer Units.
	Meeting once a month, Unit Council gives Unit members a chance to take responsibility for the running of the Unit.  At 1st Deer Park we have a Chairperson, Treasurer and Secretary.  We have also tried (with limited success) positions of Property Officer and Transport Officer, the outgoing chairperson taking on this role.  It is Unit Council’s role to arrange the Unit’s program based on known Group, District, Branch and other activities.  Add to this ideas and activities of their own and you have a Unit program.  Of course these programs ‘evolve’ on a regular basis making life as a Leader even more interesting.

Over the last 18 months the Unit has seen 3 Unit Councils, each as different as the one before it.  The first Council of 2003 was packed full of experience, enthusiasm and ideas.  As time went by, the experience (and hence the ideas) went to Rovers and early in 2004 the enthusiasm seemed to disappear and spend the night in front of the t.v..  We have a lot of work ahead of us to re-establish our Unit Council back to its former glory but I am confident we will succeed.


 Unit Program


	People often talk about enthusiasm waning after an event like a  Jamboree or Venture.  Ours was the opposite with the Unit kicking on following the Venture, but waning at the end of the year.  As I have stated above, the biggest and most tiring commitment Unit members made was with Ambre, Kieran, Kristy, Rachael, Tim and myself  participating in Melbourne Gang Show.  While this slowed things down a bit, the Unit still managed nightly activities such as:

· Promotional visit to 1st Taylors Lakes Scouts

· Trip to Calder for the legal off-street drags 

· Fun nights with the Rovers

· Visits to Camberwell, South Metro and Whitehorse Showtimes (as well as Gang Show of course)

· Ambre’s Boot with the Rovers at the go-karts then going up on Port Melbourne beach

· Going up ceremonies at 1st Deer Park and 1st Taylors Lakes

· Visit to the Deer Park Paramedics

· A night at Nelson Brothers Funeral Home

· Locals Government nights which included a visit and talk from Natalie Suleyman and then a visit to a Brimbank Council meeting and 

· Kieran’s boot at La Porchetta and then Ice-Skating.

Although on a quiet note, our weekend activities included:

· A DVD and pizza night

· Working bees at Blackwood Scout Camp

· A night drop

· The second of our Trivia Nights

· A lazer challenge with Wallan Venturers

Unfortunately, due to the lack of water, our annual Water Activities Weekend was cancelled twice during the year.  But, there was the Road Trip.  That warrants comments all on its own.

We didn’t only take part in our own activities.  Members of the Unit also participated in various Region and Branch activities, some for fun others as part of the Queens Scout Award Scheme.  These included:

· In the wind at Anything Goes (2003 and 2004)

-

Helping out with stunts at Hume District’s ‘Top Gun’ (2003 and 2004)

· Kieran and Daniel achieved co-holders of the Hoadley Hide at their first attempt in 2003 and followed it up again in 2004

· Ideals Course at South Melbourne (the Hari Krishna food is ‘to die for’ and you probably will)

· Initiative Course in the ‘very cold’ Wombat State Forest

· Sailing skills course and

· Helping out at the ANZAC Day Service

There is also my personal involvement at the Victorian Guide Scout Sailing Centre where I sail the Association’s yachts on the open days.

Some of the most disappointing factors about our activities are some Unit member’s tendency to turn up late and out of uniform.  I know I’m one of the ‘old school’ but I find it most distressing to arrange to have business men and women talk to the Unit at our hall on their premises only to keep them waiting and then have the Unit looking ‘shabby’.  Parents, can you please ensure your Venturer is on time and in full uniform for Unit activities.
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1st Taylors Lakes Scouts have a look at our web site.
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Tim, Daniel and Kieran working on one of the yachts.
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Daniel, Andrew, Dean and Rachael with Don at Nelson Brothers.
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Jelly wresting at Hume District’s ‘Top Gun’.


Queen’s Scout Presentations – Ambre Bennett, Daniel Clayton and Kieran Matheson
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Ambre being presented with her Queen’s Scout Award.
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Steve, Daniel and Jessica Minutoli (Deputy Mayor) at Daniel’s Queen’s Scout.
	Out of a relative small Unit, we have been extremely fortunate to produce three separate Queen’s Scouts in the past 18 months: Ambre Bennett, Daniel Clayton and Kieran Matheson.  I say ‘we’ but in fact the Unit only provides the mechanism, it is the drive and commitment of each individual member which enables them to be presented with the Association’s highest youth award.

As with most Venturers, Ambre, Daniel and Kieran each took differing paths to their Queen’s Scout.  That they culminated in the Queen’s Scout Award is testament to the diversity of the program.  Each of these young people are individuals with their own strengths and weaknesses.  The most important thing is that they continue living their lives in the Scouting way and they have enjoyed their time in 1st Deer Park’s Venturer Unit.

If you attended any of the presentations here at the Scout Hall I hope you enjoyed the occasion and noticed the variety of faces present.  An oft forgotten part of Scouting is that it enables everyone the chance to meet new friends and go places they would not otherwise go.  For Ambre’s presentation we had the honour of hosting Andre Heameyer M.P. who is himself a former Queens Scout.  Unfortunately he was not available for Daniels’s presentation.  I would like to thank those family and friends who traveled small and large distances to attend Ambre and Daniel’s presentations and show us all that Scouting is a worthwhile activity.

To cap off their Queen’s Scout experience, the Governor of Victoria at Government House presents each awardee with their Royal Certificate.  Ambre has already attended her presentation, Daniel and Kieran will have their time later this year.


Growth and Loss

	Each year, the Unit composition changes in some way or other.  2003 / 04 was no different.  The biggest change for the period was the ‘hosting’ of 3 Venturers from 1st Taylors Lakes – Rachael Clinkaberry, Mark Jarvis and Andrew Smith.  While the finer details of exactly how this hosting will continue are still to be sorted out, I am a firm believer in the concept of providing Scouts from all Groups with the ability to progress to a nearby Venturer Unit.  Along with these 3, we also welcomed another 3 from our own Scouts – Kristy Burns, Brent Hatton and Cameron Tougher and an ‘outsider’ Dean Darmanin.  This bolstered the Unit numbers to 14.  On the outgoing side, we said good-bye to Ambre who progressed to Rovers and Kieran who is still deciding his fate.  Unfortunately, we have also said good-bye to Dean who has found the pressures of competition sport to great to fit Scouting in as well. 

The Unit is now going through a ‘Changing of the Guard’.  Over the past 2 to 3 years it has been a close knit group, all members coming from the same background.  While I hope there have been some very strong and lasting friendships formed I am very sorry this time has come to an end.  The Unit sadly misses Ambre’s  leadership abilities and has stalled without them.  Daniel’s expertise with ‘the books’ has also been missed by me if no one else.  It is now up to the newer members of the Unit to stand up and take over where the older ones have left off..  
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Rachael sails away.

[image: image13.jpg]



Kieran and friends at his boot party.


Service
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Kieran and Tim carry a banner
	Although the Venturer section’s motto is ‘Look Wide’ (the Rover’s is ‘Service’) over the past 18 months the Unit has provided service to many areas both inside and outside Scouting.  Disregarding what each individual Venturer has undertaken as part of the Award Scheme, members have assisted at:

· the Royal Melbourne Show

· Australian Day Celebrations at Birrarung Marr

· ANZAC Day

· And both the Group’s and District’s AGM’s.

It is hoped that with the changing of the guard within the Unit, this tradition will continue.


Our Web Site – http://www.mackellarps.vic.edu.au/venturers/home.htm

	Scouting on the internet is a natural progression of the electronic age.  A quick look at the Venturer Unit’s guest book or a read of the occasional Scouting magazine will show that in the last 18 months our web site has attracted interest and comment from various Rover Crews, people met at the Extreme Venture, various leaders, Venturers looking for someone to exchange emails with, the Air Activities Centre and our own Unit members.

On the downside, maintaining the site can be extremely time consuming.  I apologize to everyone who has looked for photos and comments on our activities to find I had not put them up.

During 2003 the domain name deerparkscouts.asn.au was registered enabling the whole Group to have a home on the world wide web.  A new home page has been developed with links to Cub, Scout, Venturer, Group Committee and Derrimut Rover pages.  Unfortunately, efforts to find a home for this ever-growing web site at a suitable price have stalled.

The goal for 2004/2005 is to not only find a home for the Group’s new web site, but to add new and update pages in a timely fashion.
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Kristy and ‘friends’ at the 2004 Hoadley Hide.




Group and District Involvement
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Ambre and some of the Brimbank District Venturers with her Bruce Proud Award.
	While Brimbank District still does not have a District Leader – Venturers, the Unit Leaders still met on a regular basis in 2003 / 2004 to relay information on what each other’s Units were doing.  A visit from Bruce Ellis (Assistant Region Commissioner – Venturers) late in 2003 saw our meetings change direction a little bit with each Unit now being represented by a youth member as well as their leader(s) at the monthly meetings.  Unfortunately, combined activities were few and far between but this gives the Units within the District a goal for 2004 / 2005.

One area 1st Deer Park Venturers have always been involved in is the Group’s and District’s Annual General Meetings.  It gives the Unit the opportunity to show that they are not such a bad bunch after all and put a little bit back into the movement in the form of service.   It also gives the leaders within the District a chance to celebrate any special occasions with the parents of the Group and the District.  In 2003, I had the opportunity the congratulate Matthew on his Bronze Duke of Edinburgh and Ambre and Kieran on their Silver Duke of Edinburgh Awards at the Group’s Annual General Meeting.

Brimbank District also provides the Bruce Proud Award to the Venturer who has shown ‘Outstanding Citizenship and Achievement’ during the past 12 months.  In 2003 Ambre was the winner of this award making it consecutive years for a Venturer from 1st Deer Park.


Road Trip

	What can I say about our Road Trip that hasn’t already been said?  It was 12 months in the planning, 9 months in the scrimping and saving and 6 days in duration.

To refresh everyone’s memory Rachael, Ambre, Dean, Andrew, Daniel, Matthew, Kieran, Mark, Lesley (Ambre’s mum and 2nd driver) and myself travelled from Deer Park to Gundagai, Parkes, Bathurst, Sydney and back to Deer Park in the second week of the September school holidays.  Along the way, we took in such sights as the Ned Kelly Museum, the Dog on the Tucker Box, Cowra cemetery, ‘The Dish’ (the Parkes Radio Telescope), Mt Panorama and the Australian Motorsport Museum, Australia’s Wonderland and a ‘Black Tie’ tea in a Sydney restaurant – that was a sight for sore eyes I can tell you.

It was an eventful trip with fun and laughs along the way.  We played some wild games of cards at night and cooked or froze during the day.  We had brilliant sunshine and pouring rain (in Sydney, of course) but nothing really detracted from the fun.

Would I do it again? You bet!!  The biggest down side of the whole thing was the apparent drop of in enthusiasm from the Unit members during term 4.  Next time we’ll account for that.
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In the car park at the hall.
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The caravan park in Sydney.


Investitures and Award Scheme Work
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Rachael receiving her epaulettes
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Andrew preparing to re-affirm his Promise
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Mark re-affirming his Promise
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Kristy re-affirming her Promise
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Dean on the Calder start line
	While the Unit has had a lot of fun during the year, there has been a lot of hard work undertaken.  In the tradition of the Unit, the various new investees chose their own special sites:

· Rachael (hurriedly) in the playground at Mackellar Primary School

· Andrew and Mark in the wind and cold under the cross at Mt Macedon

· Kristy in the (warmer) playground at McDonalds

· Dean with the smell of burnt rubber on the drag strip start line at Calder

· Brent with the penguins on St Kilda Pier

· Heather with the fisherman on Altona Pier and

· Ashleigh amongst the yachts at Albert Park Sailing Club.

A quick look through my records shows the following Awards achieved over the last 18 months:


Ambre
-
Citizenship
-
Environment



-
Expeditions I
-
Service



-
Ideals
-
Unit Management



-
Vocations
-
Queens Scout


Heather
-
Venturing Skills


Kristy
-
Venturing Skills
-
Initiative



-
Expressions I
-
Ideals


Daniel
-
Citizenship
-
Initiative



-
Service
-
Ideals



-
Unit Management
-
Leadership



-
Vocations
-
Queens Scout


Rachael
-
Venturing Skills
-
Initiative



-
Outdoor I
-
Expressions I


Matthew
-
Expressions I
-
Ideals



-
Initiative


Tim
-
Initiative
-
Expeditions I

Mark
-
Ideals


Ashleigh
-
Venturing Skills

Kieran
-
Citizenship
-
Environment



-
Initiative
-
Service



-
Outdoor I
-
Expeditions II



-
Lifestyle I
-
Ideals



-
Pursuits
-
Expressions II



-
Leadership
-
Unit Management



-
Vocations
-
Queens Scout


Andrew
-
Initiative
-
Ideals

While this list shows just a few doing all the work, it is not a true indication of the worth of the Unit.  Each member has been doing ‘their thing’ in their private lives and has interests and work commitments which keep them busy.


In closing, I would like to thank my fellow leaders at 1st Deer Park (Aaron, Roger, Bob, Alexis, Jason, Kaye, Nattalee and Rosanna) and the leaders from 1st Taylors Lakes and 1st Altona Scouts for providing me with a great bunch of kids to have as Venturers, the Group Committee for keeping the Group going and my long suffering family.  Yes it’s more than 2 hours a week, but Sally-Anne think of the peace and quiet you get now Kristy and I are both at Venturers together.

Steve Burns - Acting Venturer Leader
